


Dear OneJax

FRIENDS & SUPPORTERS,

On July 1, 2024 OneJax celebrated its first full year as an independent nonprofit
agency since separating from the University of North Florida. It was a year that
tested our resolve and commitment to provide high quality programming despite
several transitions.

When our CEO left to take a new position in October of 2023, board member Patricia
(Patti) McElroy, President of the VyStar Foundation, stepped up to steer the ship.

We remain grateful to Patti for all of the time and attention she devoted to OneJax
during those few months.

Our new CEO, Elizabeth Andersen, hit the ground running when she started on
February 5. She is currently guiding OneJdax through a strategic planning process
that will chart our path for the next three years. We are, indeed, reimagining OneJax
to build upon our 54-year legacy of promoting respect and understanding among all
people in Jacksonville.

Some highlights of the year:
¢ Our Sandy Miller OneYouth Programs delivered assorted leadership sessions to
1,183 middle and high school students. They learned more about themselves by
learning more about each other.
¢ Adult programming and events touched more than 1,313 people through the
Community Suppers program, the Interfaith Gratitude Service and special
forums.
* The Humanitarian Awards event drew about 650 people and raised more
money for our general operations than ever before in our history.

What does a reimagined OneJax look like?
¢ More opportunities for direct community engagement—to talk and listen to one
another—especially during this charged election season.
¢ Programs on re-learning how to agree to disagree, without the critical
judgements and extremes that separate people, including a new and improved
model for the community suppers called “Breaking Bread & Barriers—A Civil
Discourse Community Supper.”
¢ Greater collaboration with other nonprofits and city agencies on programs of
mutual interest and value to the community.
¢ Convenings for faith leaders across the community to come together for
fellowship and social impact.

The support we receive from you—our donors, sponsors and friends—helps keep us
focused and grounded. We want to deliver the impact you believe we can make when
we all work together to eliminate hate and become a more welcoming community
where everyone belongs. Thank you for believing in us—and the possibilities that
exist for our city. Imagine...

Elizabeth Andersen Jerry Mallot
Chief Executive Officer OneJax Board Chair



Income
$1,161,587

Expenses

$955,894
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REIMAGINE. The Future.

For more than 40 years, the OneJax Sandy Miller Youth

Programming has engaged with thousands of middle and high

school students—future leaders of our community—exposing them

to the concepts of leadership, inclusion, and self-discovery. Many still

point to the OneJax programs as the experience that opened their eyes to new
perspectives: we have more in common with each other than we have differences
and those differences are to be celebrated. Everyone deserves respect and
understanding; all people have value.

If you attended the Humanitarian Awards Event this past May, you had the
privilege to listen to brief remarks by one of Jacksonville’s future leaders, Esha
Kasavaraju. Esha became engaged with OneJax and is now a member of Leaders
of United Diversity (LOUD), an on-going program for Metrotown graduates to
remain engaged, participate in service projects and carry the messages of respect
and understanding back into their schools and communities.

Excerpts from Esha’s remarks:

‘ Metrotown and the OneJax youth programming have had a big impact on me.
I’ve been provided so many opportunities to better understand myself and
others. | know that we can come together, no matter what our differences may
be, to accomplish positive and constructive things for our community.

“As a LOUD leader, I've been able to grow and flourish. OneJax brings so

many people together and that allows us to talk, listen, and learn. And what’s
made the greatest difference to me is how they help create an environment
where everyone belongs. The love they show makes us want to walk into our
communities every day and spread kindness in any way possible. ,,






